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Executive Committee: Agenda / Minutes 
	Date: 24/11/2015
	Time:2.30pm
	Venue: 
Home of Jude Williams

	Chair:
Mike Clark

	Those attending: Mike Clark;  Paul Hunt; Sue Stokes; Val Baxter; Sue Baker; Jude Williams;  Tonia Sharp; Tessa Bidgood (TB)

Minutes: Linda Gresham
	Apologies: Ted Raybould (ER), Diane Worland



	AGENDA

	All agenda items should be numbered, and reflected accordingly in the Minutes. 

	1. Co-option of Assistant Treasurer

2. Apologies 

3. Corrections and approval of previous minutes.

4. Action points and matters arising not elsewhere on the agenda

5. Review of last monthly meeting

6. Sub-committee reports

7. Final preparations for plans for December meeting (PH)

8.  Half-year financial report 

9. Review of members' renewal check progress

10. Review of progress with committee support / renewal (all)

11. Inviting committee support members to the EC meetings (MC)

12. Healthy Ageing, potential talk (MC)

13.  AOB

14.  Next meeting



	MINUTES
Please identify ‘sub points’ of Minutes, e.g.:1a, 1b, 1c etc.
	

	1.
	It was unanimously agreed that Tessa Bidgood be co-opted as Assistant Treasurer for the remainder of the U3A year.  TB's background is having been a history teacher; treasurer of Worcester NUT and a voluntary treasurer of a Community Camping Club.


	

	2.
	 Apologies: see above


	

	3. 
	Corrections and approval of previous minutes.

Item 14: Communication – action should be JW, not SS.

Item 16: Christmas committee meal – TS sorting out the venue.

The corrected minutes were approved.
	

	4.
	Matters arising and action points not elsewhere on the agenda
 None
	

	5.
	Review of September monthly meeting
It was felt that the talk was disjointed and hard to follow with

too many areas covered.  Preparation was poor as it was a longer talk cut down to our time-scale.  Questions from the floor were not well answered.  It was agreed that this speaker will not be invited again.

As a separate issue there was a lot of noise from the group next door.  This group is to be made aware of our dates and to attempt to book their activities accordingly.

SB asked about sending 'thank you' letters to speakers.  We need to check with Diane if this is happening and, if not, ask her to do so.
MC said that ER has received only one invoice for the speaker in

the last four months. MC will contact DW about this.


	DW
DW

DW

MC

	6.
	Sub Committee Reports
a)  Treasurer (ER)
i)  This has been emailed to the committee and is included below;

“The MKHD-U3A funds continue to be in a healthy state at this point in the year. The balances for the two HSBC accounts, as at 22.11.15, are as follows. The Current Account stands at £7,494. There is, however, a payment of £2,230 shortly to be made to the Third Age Trust. This payment comprises £1,400 for capitation fees, (based on the size of the membership at the end of last year) and £830 for the direct mailing of ‘Third Age Matters’. There are also a few additional voluntary contributions (AVCs) still to be deposited, totalling £107.  As we go through the second half of the financial year, it is expected that there will continue to be regular receipts of AVCs and regular payments to be made in support of groups using hired venues. There will also be costs of visiting speakers and occasional committee expenses. The Social Account balance stands at £1,250.  (The balance on this account fluctuates around a £1,000 ‘float’ which is drawn upon for advance event bookings and always replenished promptly by members).  A nine-month summary and forecast of the financial position will be presented in January.”

MC said that after paying the £2,230 there will be a balance of over £5K.  The Social Account has £1K reserve and the remaining £4K will reduce a little in the rest of the financial year, but will still be substantial. Members were asked to consider if there are items we should be purchasing and a strategy if the surplus remains large. To be discussed again after the nine-month financial report.
Costs of venues was discussed as in some instances a venue is larger than needed, but AVCs are topped up with U3A money.  This is all right when we have a healthy balance, but needs to be monitored.
b) Interest groups
SB said that there have been links made with potential Interest Group Co-ordinators, with three remaining interested in helping the committee in some way.  One may be interested in working in partnership with DW. This will be continued in January.

There is a new walking group of 4-5 miles for new members.  Members cannot join two groups when there is a pressure for places and new members will be given priority.  The situation with this will be monitored.

The 2-3miles group needs a leader.

The next ten Nordic walkers are being trained which will make twenty now trained.  Carol Miller will run a group.

VB said that she has been surprised at how many people who have joined groups are not paid-up members.  All groups are to submit membership lists twice yearly.  SB said that cards should be shown and she will email leaders to remind them. TS and VB will check bi-annual lists for membership.
Carey Baff is now organising the Fine Dining group.
There will be three Digital Photography for Beginners sessions before Christmas and three afterwards.

Spanish – a new member is offering weekly Spanish sessions, but there are venue problems.

A new Contemporary Issues discussion group is close to starting.  SS worked with the group to establish ground rules for discussion. The Group Leader had some misgivings about the ground rules but they were proposed by other group members, who supported them. 
MC said that discussion groups are a new venture for our U3A and that ground rules are important for healthy discussion.  Progress will be monitored.

Book Group 6 – there is one vacancy.

There has been an offer to run a second Complementary Therapy group.

A card games groups is being set up but has no venue as yet.

c)  Social (PH)
It has been become clear that a number of people who come along with members to some social events are not themselves members. Non-members will only be allowed when there are unfilled vacancies (eg on a coach trip), and then only with the agreement of the Group Leader.  Members of other U3As are also excluded. This will be mentioned in the newsletter.

TB asked about an elderly person with special needs of any kind who needs to be accompanied on a trip.  This is acceptable in principle and will be considered if and when the situation arises. 
There have been cinema outings and Christmas lunch is coming up.

There are only five diaries left.
d) Membership
VB reported that there are 446 members, with an influx in October at the reduced rate.

	Agenda item

All
SB

SB

TS, VB

SS
MC - newsletter



	7.
	Final preparations for plans for December meeting (PH)
PH and DW have spoken to the café and refreshments of tea or coffee and mince pies are £2 a head.  (Gluten-free will also be provided.)

Refreshments are from 1.15 to 1.45 and the committee will help with serving.

Chairs – MC has spoken with All Saints, who have agreed to provide 22 from the church and 8 from some tenants to make the total up to 150.  Helpers will be needed to bring them to the hall.
Committee to arrive at 12.45 to ensure setting up is on time for early start.

	Committee

Committee

	8.
	Half-year financial report
ER has provided the report (item 6a). 


	

	9.
	Review of member renewal check progress
The checking of member renewals was limited as Group Leaders mostly do not appear to have checked membership cards.

This will be resolved in future by the bi-annual submission of membership lists agreed in item 6b above.

SS asked about paying by Direct Debit but there are problems with the bank over this (a huge reserve is required).  TB will look into this.  Members could pay direct into the MKHDU3A account, but there could be problems tracking who made which payment.

	TB

	10.
	Review of progress with committee support / renewal (all)
This has been partially covered.  The assistant treasurer role has been filled.  There is still the need for an assistant Business Secretary for DW's role.

There is also support needed for

i) venue co-ordinator.  It was noted that the website is out of date on this.
ii) meet and greet. SB offered to 'meet and greet' when she is no longer on the committee.

iii) reserve minute taker.  When LG not present committee members can take it in turn to minute as it is recognised the difficulty of minuting whilst participating in the meeting.

iv) JW's role to be 'advertised' for the May AGM.
v) a second reserve sound system person (in addition to Greg) is needed. A member has volunteered to cover the Jan and Feb 2016 meetings.
New members’ meeting: SS and SB will organise one early in the new year, then MC and JW will continue on a monthly basis.


	SS, SB

MC, JW


	11.
	Inviting committee support members to the EC meetings (MC)
It was agreed that Committee members will talk to the Interest Groups they attend to encourage people to support the committee (as in 10 above), and to stand for Committee posts at the AGM.

Interested members should be invited to a committee meeting one at a time.

SB said that she would invite one of three interested members to each of the next three Committee meetings.

A policy on a succession plan for replacing EC members should be drawn up to ensure the experience we have gained is not lost.  MC will contact EC members for contributions to the policy.

	All
SB

MC



	12.
	Healthy Ageing, potential talk (MC)
Aston University's Research Centre for Healthy Ageing (ARCHA) held a conference on November 7th, notification of which arrived too late to advertise to members.  MC queried whether we should ask them to provide a speaker for a monthly meeting. There was concern that we do not know the quality of their speakers. PH will ask Harborne U3A if any of their members attended.

	PH

	13.
	Any other business 
a) SB said that it would be helpful to have the dates of the following six months' meetings. MC will send these.
b) MC suggested we advertise MOOCs (Massive Open Online Courses) to members, some of which may be of interest to U3A groups. This was agreed and will go in the newsletter.
c) TS queried whether we have reciprocal arrangements with other U3As.  SB said that it has been agreed that we do not have the capacity to allow members of other U3As to participate in our activities.

	MC
MC



	14.
	Date of next meeting
December 29th at MC's home, 8 Ashfield Road, B14 7AS, 2.30pm.
Items for agenda: website; monthly meetings' programme


	MC, JW
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